                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING  OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH AT  7.30 PM ON  WEDNESDAY 12TH APRIL 2017. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Davison, Earley, Harris, Llewellyn and Rouse. 
ALSO IN ATTENDANCE: Mr G Hughes (Clerk) and two members of the public.

7.30pm to 7.45pm time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish 
matters.
Ms Mosdell raised the question of road safety and speeding on sections of highway including Winford Road and the High Street. She circulated a report by herself together with twelve supporting letters from local residents. It was agreed that speeding would form an Agenda item for the May meeting.
                                                                              MINUTES
47/17  TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
            Councillor Vincent.                                                      

48/17  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

           None  
49/17  MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 20th MARCH 2017.
           On the proposition of Councillor Earley, seconded by Councillor Llewellyn it was -
            RESOLVED: That the minutes be approved. 
50/17  TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS
           On the proposition of Councillor Rouse, seconded by Councillor Bevan it was –
           RESOLVED: (i) To approve the accounts for March 2017.
                                   (ii) To approve payment of cheque numbers 2423 to 2432.
51/17   PARISH COUNCILLORS REPORTS
            Councillor Llewellyn confirmed that he would not be seeking election at the May Parish Council

            Elections. The Chairman expressed the Parish Councils thanks to Councillor Llewellyn for all his hard work 
            and efforts during his time on the Parish Council, in particular the vast amount of work in producing   

            computerised records of all historic minutes of the Parish Council.
           Councillor Earley confirmed that a plaque had been placed at the new bridge at Alverstone depicting its 

            provision by the Parish Council. He had received calls from residents who had not been supplied with 

           Wheelie Bins and was following this up with IWC and Amey.

           Councillor Rouse reported on incidents of flytipping. She also reported on her attendance at the 

           Health & Well Being Forum and the work it was doing to direct residents to the relevant agency’s from 

           which they could receive support and assistance.

           Councillor Llewellyn reported that the large potholes at Watery Lane had still not been attended to, the 

           Clerk advised that he had written to Island Roads regarding these potholes.

           Councillor Harris reported on a car at the Queen Bower car park and the need for a new sign, this would 

            form an Agenda item for the May meeting.

           Councillor Bevan had spoken with the family of Colin Richards regarding the commemorative plaque. He 

           had received a letter of thanks from a local resident in respect of the new bridge at Alverstone. He had also 
           held conversations with  Island Roads staff attending potholes and confirmed they carried materials on their 

           vehicles to provide for the filling of potholes as they are discovered.

           Councillor Davison reported on comment she had received regarding development at Wacklands and the 
           claim that this site was amenity land. A massive pothole at Newchurch Shute needed urgent attention. She 
           also reported on a dwelling on the Harbors Lake highway to Winford where there was a marquee size tent 
           and two caravans which appeared to have occupancy, it was agreed to investigate this further and also the 

           apparent occupancy identified at Wacklands.
           RESOLVED: That the reports be noted and agreed actions taken..  
52/17   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING  
.           The Clerk had circulated a list of correspondence.
             RESOLVED: That the correspondence be noted
 53/17  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
            The following planning applications were considered –
             1.TCP/07164/C: Copperfields,Youngwoods Way,Alverstone Garden Village. Householder Application 

                                        Proposed Garden Room and Store.

             2.TCP/33016:41 Woods Drive Apse Heath..Householder Application Proposed replacement roof and 

                                    extension to garage conversion of garage to form additional living accommodation 

                                    alterations.  
            3. TCP/15636/E: Westwick Nurseries Longlands Lane Newchurch. Demolition of existing storage buildings 
                                         and polytunnels two proposed storage buildings
             RESOLVED To support applications 1 & 3 above and to make no objection to item 2 above.
  54/17  PLANNING DECISIONS
             The following planning decisions were noted –
               1.TCP/17753/C:Harbors Lake, Harbors Lake Lane,  Newchurch 

                         Holiday lodge 2 no. barns for storage and holiday facilities change of use of field for siting of 5 no.      

                         holiday shepherds huts alterations to vehicular access onto Watery Lane. Refused

               2.TCP/13201/W:Kingsmead,  Winford Farm, Watery Lane Newchurch 

                          Retention and completion of garage and machinery store including pool house (revised scheme).

                          Approved
                         Councillor Llewellyn read to the meeting the comments made by Planning in response to those 

                         made by the Parish Council on the planning website. There was disappointment and concern over 

                          the lack of enforcement over a period of years regarding activity at this location in respect of 

                         matters for which no permission had been received.
  55/17  COMMEMORATIVE PLAQUE RE MR COLIN RICHARDS
             Councillor Bevan had spoken with the family of Councillor Colin Richards regarding the wording of the 

             agreed  plaque at the Community Garden and they supported the proposal. The Clerk advised that he had 

             spoken with Belvedere Signs, the supplier of the existing two plaques and they had agreed to replace them 

             and also provide the new plaque. 
             RESOLVED:  to have the following wording contained on the plaque –

                     ‘ Councillor Colin Richards, a lifetime of service to this Parish ‘
  56/17  CAR PARKING OUTSIDE OF POST OFFICE
             The Clerk advised that Island Roads had confirmed that they had approached IWC Highways re the 
             potential for restrictive parking road markings. Councillor Davison had spoken with the owner of a 

             neighbouring property regarding the ownership of the ‘Smart’ vehicle. The Clerk would compose a letter to 
             local residents in order to convey the importance to this village facility of their cooperation in keeping the 
             parking space free on the two mornings a week when the Post Office was open.
            .            
  57/17  ANNUAL ACCOUNTS & ANNUAL RETURN
             The Clerk had circulated the Annual Accounts for 2016-17 detailing year end reserves of £42,071. 

             Councillor Bevan advised that the Hall Hire charges had not been reviewed for some time and it was 

             agreed that reviews should take place in the future as part of the annual budget setting process.
             RESOLVED: That the Annual Accounts and Sections 1 & 2 of the Annual Return be approved.
 58/17  PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE
            The Clerk reported that he had contacted Liam Thon of Island Webservices and instructed him to supply a 
            new website for the Parish Council. Mr Thon had attempted to contact ParishWebsites.Net regarding the 

            domain of the existing website, but had received no response. He had therefore proceeded with a new 

            registration of newchurchparish.co.uk and the new website was being developed on the basis of the content 

            of the existing website. It was agreed that the new website should be made available quickly in order that 

            the Council could continue to comply with legislative requirements. On payment of the invoice for the new 

            website a grant application would be made to the Transparency Fund for the recovery of costs. It was also 

            suggested that the Clerk at Arreton could be contacted regarding problems experienced with their website.
            RESOLVED: That the report be noted and Island Webservices be confirmed as the supplier of the new 

                                     website.
 59/17  DATE OF NEXT MEETING
            The next meeting of the Parish Council would take place at 7.30pm on Wednesday 15th May 2017 in the 
            Parish Hall.
            The meeting closed at 8.49pm.  
                                                                                                                          CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                           15TH MAY 2017                                  
